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Dear Parents & Care Givers, 

From the Principal,  Miss Sarah Perrett 

Welcome back for the last 10 weeks of 2018. 

A very warm welcome to our new students 

Tahlor, Maddison, Daniella and Kyesha who 

have joined our school community.  

  Pie Warmer 

 School Council News 
  Icy Poles 

 Bushfire  

Moorine Rock Primary School is classified as 

‘Very High’ on the Bushfire Zone Register. As 

per the Department of Education’s policy, the 

school needs to comply by ensuring the      

relevant plans are reviewed, communicated 

and tested. Staff and students have been   

familiarising themselves with emergency 

evacuations throughout the year and will  

continue to do so this term.  An information 

sheet is included within this newsletter and a 

copy of the plan is on the website.  

 Nude Food Wednesdays 

As the summer weather is here, the pie 

warmer will not available. Students are still 

able to order their lunch for Thursdays.   

On Tuesday 30th October, we will be         

conducting our Annual Open Meeting where 

we welcome all parents and community    

members to come along and get an insight 

into how the School Council functions. I     

encourage everyone to join with us and get 

first-hand experience in a School Council 

Meeting. The meeting will take place at 3pm 

in the staffroom. We look forward to seeing 

you there. 

Further information about a School Council 

can be obtained from visiting   

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/school-

councils-boards  or the MRPS website.  

Nude Food is food without  

excess packaging. This 

reduces the amount of 

‘stuff’ that needs to go in 

bins to be sent to landfill. 

Durable, reusable containers are a great way 

to bring food, as they last for many years and 

provide long term cost savings and environ-

mental benefits.  

The student leaders are initiating Nude Food 

Wednesdays this term. Students are          

encouraged to bring their recess and lunch in 

containers or wax wraps.  

 End of Term Assembly  

Congratulations to both the Junior and Senior 

Room on their items at the End of Term 3     

Assembly. The Senior Room presented their 

item ‘Basketball Stomp’ and the Junior Room 

students sang “Threw it Out the Window” and 

did a retell of Little Red Riding Hood using 

the Talk 4 Writing signals.  

Every Friday this term, the Student Leaders 

will be making and selling fruit juice icy poles. 

The money raised from the 

sales will support the drought 

relief in the Eastern States. 

Icy poles cost 50c. Where 

possible, please bring the 

exact change to school.  



Award Winners   

Merit Certificates:  Term Three Week 10 

Jackson Kelly for enthusiastically compos-
ing and accurately performing a song in  
music.  

Reece Jackson for his overall progress in all 

areas of the curriculum and his ability to 

complete tasks independently. 

Jaden Eiffler for persisting to solve a range 

of measurement problems in mathematics. 

Regan Auld for independently working and researching his famous scientist project. Well 

done Regan.  

Guiding Principles winner:  Felix Lawrence  

Birthday Wishes to: 

Jye Jackson, 21st September  

Photo Competition  

Are you good at photography? Would you like to have a photo you took dis-

played at Moorine Rock Primary School for years to come?  

The school is seeking 3/4 landscape/scenery photos that reflect the local 

Moorine area (farming, rocks, native flora/fauna) to display in the front office. Photos need to 

be taken in high resolution as they will be printed onto canvas. This competi-

tion is open to children and adults, amateurs and professionals.   

To enter: print a colour copy of your photo onto A4 paper and send into the 

office with your name and contact details on the back. Competition closes   

Friday 12th October, 3pm. Maximum of four entries per person.  

Dates to Remember 

Date  Day  Event 

17th October Wednesday Cricket Clinic, held at school  

18th October Thursday Playgroup 

22nd October Monday P&C Meeting, 6:30pm  

26th October  Friday T20 Cricket Carnival, Year 3-6 







Bushfire Zone Register  

 

The Department of Education is committed to maximising the safety of its students and staff. 

Moorine Rock Primary School has been added to the Bushfire Zone Register. Inclusion on this 

register means that the school may be required to invoke a pre-emptive closure on a day for 

which a Catastrophic Fire Danger Rating (FDR) has been declared for the Shire of Yilgarn. A 

Catastrophic FDR means that if a fire starts, it is likely to be uncontrollable, unpredictable and 

fast moving.  

 

What does this mean for our school?  

When given advance warning by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES) that a 

Catastrophic FDR has been forecast for a given day the Deputy Director General, may direct the 

pre-emptive closure of Moorine Rock Primary School. If the school receives such a directive, 

you will be informed of the possible planned closure by a letter sent home with your child. Par-

ents of students absent on the day will be contacted by telephone, so please ensure the school 

has up to date contact details for you.  

In the intervening period between the declaration of the pre-emptive closure and the day of 

planned closure, DFES will keep the Department informed of any change to the FDR forecast for 

the declared day. The final decision to pre-emptively close the school will be confirmed with the 

principal no later than 4.30pm on the day before the planned closure. If the forecast changes    

after that deadline, the closure will stand, regardless of improvements to the weather conditions 

later in the afternoon of the day before the planned closure or overnight. The intention is to limit 

confusion or uncertainty for parents and to allow you ample time to make alternative child care 

arrangements.  

Parents will be advised of the confirmation of closure, or its reversal, by a note sent home with 

your child on the day before the planned closure. Again, parents of students absent on this day 

will be contacted by telephone.  

 

How will I know when the school is reopening?  

It is anticipated that the school will typically only be required to close for a single day at a time, 

however this will depend on the weather. The school website will contain a notice to advise you 

of the current status of the school closure and when it is expected to reopen and parents will   

also be notified via the phone tree.  

I ask that you monitor local media for current information about fire danger ratings and             

notification of schools reopening. Staying tuned to ABC Local Radio in your locality is advisable. 

You can also check with DFES on 13 DFES (13 33 37) or www.dfes.wa.gov.au and Emergency 

WA website: www.emergency.wa.gov.au. Alternatively you can call me on 0429381810 or 

Wheatbelt Regional Education Office on 9622 0200. If any of the options listed above for finding 

out when to send your child back to school are problematic, please contact the principal to      

arrange for us to phone you to advise you when the school will reopen.  

 

Questions?  

Please contact the school on 08 90491176 if you have any questions about planned closures 

during the bushfire season.  








